
PRESS RELEASE FROM CHIEF JUSTICE KAREN R. BAKER 
 
 

On December 10, 2024, five members of the Arkansas Supreme Court voted to enter 

into an employment agreement with Marty Sullivan, Director of the Administrative Office 
of the Courts (the “AOC”). The agreement between Sullivan and Associate Justices Rhonda 
Wood, Shawn Womack, Barbara Webb, and Cody Hiland, along with former Chief Justice 

Kemp, purports to provide Sullivan with employment for eight years ending on December 
31, 2032, totaling approximately 1.6 million dollars. 

 

 However, as my predecessor explained at the outset of his term as Chief Justice, 
under my constitutional authority and duty as Chief Justice as set forth in Amendment 80 

of the Arkansas Constitution, I will not recognize any attempts to override, change, or 

otherwise impair the administrative authority of the Chief Justice or any attempts to establish 
or exercise any alleged authority of associate justices over administrative matters. Arkansas 
statutory law is clear that the Chief Justice is entrusted with the sole authority to nominate 

a Director of the AOC. See Ark. Code Ann. § 16-10-102(a)(1)-(2).  
 

When Chief Justice Kemp was elected, he nominated Sullivan to serve as the 
Director of the AOC. I was elected to serve as the Chief Justice beginning January 1, 2025. 
Therefore, as the duly sworn Chief Justice, Arkansas law authorizes me to nominate a 

Director of the AOC. However, shortly before I was slated to become the Chief Justice, 
five members of this court attempted to commandeer my authority by executing the 
agreement which provides that Sullivan will remain the Director of the AOC for the 

duration of my term. 
 
It is no secret that growing pains are part and parcel of any post-election transition. 

The citizens of Arkansas voted and elections have consequences. I intend to do the job that 
the people elected me to do. 




